
Dear Sir or Madam,  
 
I wish to object to the application from Howard Parker of the Sunset Society 5 Old Tiverton Road 
Exeter EX4 6LD for a Premises Licence for the sale and Supply of Alcohol from 12.00 - 22.00 every 
day. 
 
My objection is based on my concern that this new licence may increase the possibility of public 
nuisance and disorder for the many dwellings nearby, many with young children, including my own. 
 
Sunset Society's marketing on Instagram indicates that they have been selling alcohol without the 
correct license and I have witnessed many events take place there with very loud music during 
unsociable hours. In fact, I made two noise complaints about Sunset Society last year, with video 
evidence, during August and September (case number: FS-Case-540558516 and FS545649524) 
because some of the attendees were acting in a disorderly manner on St James Road and because of 
the extremely loud bassy music until 2am. It would appear that Sunset Society is operating 
illegitimately and I dread to think what rules will be flouted once they have been granted the 
permission to sell alcohol. 
 
Additionally, because of the small size of the premises the revellers spill out onto the streets and 
cause a nuisance to the dwellings nearby, smash glass, vomit and urinate in the alleys opposite. As 
this nuisance currently only happens occasionally, I am prepared to tolerate it. However, if by 
applying for this new licence, it is Sunset Society's intention to hold more frequent events, the noise 
nuisance and subsequent disorder would not be tolerable. 
 
Please find attached supporting evidence and consider my objection with empathy. 
 
Yours Faithfully. 

 
 



 
 



 


